
HAWARDEN

DID YOU KNOW? Hawarden Carnival

The Council was pleased to have sponsored the Hawarden Carnival 

which took place on Saturday 12 July 2008.

Below is a selection of photographs of winning entries in this year’s Community in Bloom competition.

‘Community in Bloom’ 2008

Section A	 Best Pub /Hotel 			   1st - Fox & Grapes
Section B	 Best Residential Front Garden 	 1st Mr D Foulkes
Section C   	 Best Residential Rear Garden  	 Joint 1st Mr D Foulkes & Mrs P Wynne
Section D 	 Best Residential Courtyard  		  1st Miss A Lawson
Section E 	 Best Residential Patio  		  1st Mrs P Wynne
Section F 	 Best Display of Hanging Baskets  	 1st Mrs P Wynne

Hawarden Community Council can be contacted at: 
 Council Offices, Glynne Way, Hawarden, Flintshire  CH5 3NS

Tel: 01244 533692  email: mail@hawardencommunitycouncil.gov.uk
www.hawardencommunitycouncil.gov.uk

Allotment Land

The Council is aware of an increasing interest amongst residents 
for allotment land due partly to a desire to eat healthily and partly 
to higher food costs, and may consider exploring the possibility of 
establishing an Allotment Site in the Community. If you would be 
interested in tending an allotment plot could you please write to or 
email the Council to register your interest.

COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Hawarden had two Corn Mills 

(higher and lower) in the Middle 

Ages, both of which were rebuilt in 

the eighteenth century. The ruins 

of the mill built by Sir John Glynne 

can still be seen, by taking the foot-

path from the Tinkersdale Car Park 

into the Bilberry Wood. For a short 

time in the 1870’s it was powered 

by steam instead of water, and only 

ceased production in the 1940’s.


